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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
REUNION 2014 

When; June 20-22, 2014 
Where: Callaway Gardens, at Pine Mountain, Georgia 31822-2000. 
     Callaway Gardens is a very large park with multiple attractions for all ages.  Phone: (800) 225-5292.  
Visit the website: www.callawaygardens.com.  Bring the family, make the reunion a family vacation.   
Travel: 70 miles southwest of Atlanta or 30 miles north of Columbus, GA. (Airports at both locations) 
Hotels: 1) Mountain Creek Inn at Callaway.  Newly renovated rooms with 1 King or 2 Queen sized beds.  
 Room rate $109 plus taxes per room per night.  Located near the Callaway’s Mountain Creek  
 Convention and Conference Center and the Plant Room Restaurant. 
 2) Mountain Creek Villas. 2, 3, or 4 bedrooms with complete apartment including private Bath,  
  Living/Dining areas, kitchen, laundry, Sun Deck and screened porch or Patio. 

These are very nice privately owned cottages for rent via Callaway Gardens. Call for rates. 
Many attractions, e.g. Butterfly Conservatory, Discovery Ctr, Horticulture Ctr, have no additional fees. 
Other  attractions: Golf, Tennis, Bicycling, 
 Canoes, kayaks, paddleboats, Swimming on Robin Lake Beach, 
 Tree Top Adventure – zip through the trees, 
 Aqua Island floating obstacle playground, 
 Guided Fly Fishing trips, 

Butterfly Conservatory butterfly exhibit, 
 Discovery Center with Birds of Prey Show, 
 Sibley Horticulture Center – five acres of indoor and outdoor floral displays, 
 Callaway Gardens Guided Bus Tour,  
 Florida State University “Flying High” Circus, 
 Franklin Delano Roosevelt State Park, 
 President Roosevelt’s Little White House 
 Antique shopping in Pine Mountain 
FFFNA Registration Form with all reunion prices will be available in a later newsletter. 
 
NOTICE: to all who contributed to the Museum/Library Fund.  We want your opinion of what to do with 
the money in the Fund.  Included in possible uses are to fund a Scholarship Endowment, gift a portion 
to the Library of Virginia which is now home to the Fulgh*m Library materials or return a portion of 
each gift to the contributor (This would involve preparing amended tax returns for each year a 
contribution was made as FFNFF will have to report refunded amounts to the IRS and each contributor.  
Please send your replies to the Ad Hoc Committee c/o Woodford R. Brown, Jr., President, or to Peggy 
Fulghum Wood, Sec’y.-Treas. (Addresses on Page 2.) 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
NOTICE to all Fulghum descendants of Benjamin Fulghum b Wayne County, NC 1807, d Cambridge 
City, Indiana in 1877.  Descendants migrated to New Mexico ca 1890-1900.   This is to advise you that a 
box of 100 + letters to and from Mildred Elizabeth Fulghum Rea of Hillsboro, NM have been donated to 
the Fulghum family archives by Harry Lipke and have been placed in the New Mexico State University 
Library at Las Cruces for inclusion there with other papers of Mildred Elizabeth Fulghum Rea. 
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Mr. & Mrs. Chase 
Brantley Fulghum 

hase Brantley 
Fulghum and Calli 
Noel Watz married 

on June 15th, 2013 at St. 
Michael Lutheran Church in 
Va. Beach, Va.  Chase is the 
grandson of the late Helen 
Evans Fulghum Joy and 
son of Nancy P. Fulghum.  
Calli is the daughter of 
Barbara Sawyer and 
Donald Watz.  Both Chase 
and Calli are graduates of 
Old Dominion University in 
Norfolk, Va.   Mr. & Mrs. 
Chase Fulghum will be 
residing and working in Va. 
Beach, Va. after a 
honeymoon cruise to 
Bermuda & the Caribbean 
aboard Royal Caribbean’s – 
Explorer of the Seas. 
 
THE STORY OF 
CAPTAIN ANTHONY 
Grant Fulgham has found the 
probable origin of Captain 
Anthony Fulgham.  He has 
prepared a detailed article for 
the next issue of the newsletter. 
  

 

Happy 60th 
Anniversary

Robert and Esther 
Fulghum celebrated 
their 60th Wedding 
Anniversary, June 17, 
2013 in Williamsburg, Va. 
They were married in 
Virginia in 1953 and are 
blessed with three sons, 
a daughter, and two 
granddaughters.  
Robert is the son of James 
Hooks and Frances Schmidt 
Fulghum. Esther is the 
daughter of William Robert and 
Vera Puryear Slagle. All of the 
parents of Robert and Esther 
are now deceased. 
Esther is a graduate of 
Longwood University, Farmville, 
VA and spent the early years of 
her career in teaching in the 
public schools of Roanoke, Va 
and San Antonio, Texas.  
Robert holds degrees from 
Roanoke College and Virginia 
Polytechnic Institute and State 
University, Blacksburg, VA.  He 
is Professor Emeritus in the  
Brody School of Medicine at 
East Carolina University, 
Greenville, NC.

C 
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In Memoriam 
 

WILLIAM  MILBY  FULGHAM 
 
Bill was From Here.  He began this life February 24, 1923, in Highland Park on Richmond’s north side, the son 
of Alvin James and Cecil Brown Fulgham, and was the fourth of five children.  He began the next life October 
15, 2013. He was preceded in death by his parents and three siblings, Grace Fulgham Cassidy, John and Jack 
Fulgham, his first wife, Martha Ellen Bickerstaff Fulgham , and a daughter, Mary Ellen Fulgham Sutliff.  He is 
survived by his wife of 20 years, Jane Pote Fulgham; his brother, Robert C. Fulgham, Sr.; four daughters, 
Nancy F. McCaig (Michael), Barbara F. Cooper (Larry), Julie F. Devine; and Carolyn F. Ballard (David).  He 
had 6 grandchildren and 6 great-grandchildren.  Many in his daughters’ generation considered him a father 
figure. 
 
After proudly serving in the United States Marine Corps in the Pacific theater as a mechanic on the C-46 
Curtiss Commando “Flying Cigar” during World War II, he returned to Richmond and began his family life and  
lifelong career as a salesman.  He was briefly recalled by the Marine Corps for the Korean conflict.  Bill loved 
people.  His greatest regret in his latter years was that he no longer had the strength to call on his customers.  
But that didn’t stop him from telephoning them! 
 
He loved gardening and grew tomato vines taller than himself.  He would share his bounty throughout the 
neighborhood where he was known by youngsters and adults alike as “Mr. Bill”.  He also shared his love of the 
Marine Corps and his country by leading Holiday parades on his Rascal scooter in the subdivision. 
 
Bill was laid to rest with full military honors at 1 pm on Friday, October 25, in the Garden of Honor at 
Greenwood Memorial Gardens, 12609 Patterson Avenue.  A celebratory reception will follow.  
Memorial contributions may be given to The Richmond Fisher House, 1201 Broad Rock Boulevard, Richmond, 
VA  23249, which houses families of service people, patients at McGuire Medical Center.  At ease, Marine! 
 
 

Kenneth Edward “Ed.” Fulghum 
 
 

 
 

   
Kenneth Edward Fulghum, 87, died Saturday, October 5, 2013. He was born 
in Middlesex, NC on March 2, 1926 to Kenneth Milton and Mary Ella Johnson 
Fulghum. Ed served in the US Army during WWII and the Korean Conflict. 
 
He is survived by his children, Debra Durham and her husband, Ralph, Ken 
Fulghum and his girlfriend, Sharon Shelton, and Steve Fulghum and his wife, 
Janie; grandchildren, Paul, Bryan, Kristen, Craig and his girlfriend, Meghan, 
and Brittany; great grandchildren, Madison, Aiden, and Carter. 
 
In addition to his parents, Ed was preceded in death by his wife, Peggy 
Barfield Fulghum. 
 
A funeral service was held 11:00 a.m. Thursday, October 10, 2013 at Brown-
Wynne Funeral Home, 200 S.E. Maynard Road, Cary, NC 27511. Burial 
followed at Raleigh Memorial Park, 7501 Glenwood Ave., Raleigh, NC.. 
 
The family received friends from 6:00 -8:00 p.m. on Wednesday, October 9, 
2013 at the funeral home. 
 
The family requests memorial contributions to Military Missions in Action, 411 
Judd Pkwy, Fuquay-Varina, NC 27526. 
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The Genius of Dogs by Brian Hare, PhD 
 
Written by one of our cousins The Genius of Dogs, has recently been included in the New York Times 
Best Seller List for non-fiction books.  It is now available in hardback, paperback, and in a Kindle 
version. The following is a synopsis of the book (written by the author Brian Hare, Ph.D.): 
 
“If I were depending on the clichéd definition of genius, The Genius of Dogs would be a very short 
book. Forget Shakespearean sonnets, space flight or engineering the internet. Most dogs can do little 
more than sit and stay, and can barely walk on a leash. They are baffled when a squirrel disappears 
up a tree by circling the trunk, and most will happily drink out of the toilet bowl.” 
   
“When judging the intelligence of animals, the first thing we look at is how successfully they have 
managed to survive and reproduce in as many places as possible. With this as our starting point, the 
dog is arguably the most the successful mammal on the planet, besides us. They have spread to all 
corners of the world, including inside our homes, and in some cases, onto our beds. While the 
majority of mammals on the planet have seen a steep decline in their populations as a result of 
human activities, there have never been more dogs on the planet than today. I am fascinated with the 
kind of intelligence that has allowed dogs to be so successful. Whatever it is - this must be their 
genius.” 
  
“In 1995, I did an experiment with my dog in my parents' garage and started something new. I 
discovered that instead of domestication making our best friends stupid, our relationship with dogs 
gave them an extraordinary kind of intelligence. Almost simultaneously on the other side of the world, 
Adam Miklosi conducted a similar study to ours and independently came to the same conclusion.” 
   
“The Genius of Dogs is that story of discovery, as well as the explosion of research that followed. We 
have learned more about dog cognition, or 'dognition' in the past decade than we have in the past 
century. The cognitive world of every dog is far more complex and interesting than we thought 
possible. We also have a tantalizing glimpse into the secret of their success. We can now pinpoint the 
stuff of dog genius.  Some of what we have discovered will shock even the most knowledgeable dog 
owners. It is not always obvious where dogs will show an ability to make inferences or show more 
flexibility than other species. But in the end, your intuition is correct - your dog is a genius.” 
  
“Even more exciting is that now you can find out how. Together with the world's leading scientists, we 
have developed Dognition, a toolkit of simple and fun science-based games that will give you a dog's 
eye view of your best friend's world - what they excel at, what they find challenging, and how they're 
trying to connect with you.  Not only will Dognition (www.dognition.com) help you learn about your 
dog, you will also help create the largest collection of canine cognition data ever compiled. We're 
excited to see what this data will reveal and look forward to the new research it might spark that can 
benefit all dogs.” 
 
EDITED BY  Linda Bruggeman 
 
Notice:  PLEASE KEEP YOUR ADDRESSES UP TO DATE WITH PEGGY F. WOOD, Secretary. 
 
ALSO please keep Peggy informed of your e-mail address as in the future we will be sending the 
newsletter by e-mail to most of the people on our mailing list.  Our mailing list has over 1,300 names 
and we need e-mail addresses for everyone.  We will still send printed version by US Postal Service 
addresses of all who request the hardcopy version. 
Paying dues is a great help and supports the newsletter and other work of the FFFNA. 
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THE FOLJAMBES OF MOORHALL 
Part 3: Henry Foljambe and Summary of the work 

by James Grant Fulgham 
 
Henry Foljambe of Walton (1545 – 1631) was the third and youngest son of Godfrey Foljambe, Esq. 
of Moorhall.  He was about five years of age when Godfrey died in ca. 1550.  When Henry’s mother 
re-married within the following year, or so, his new stepfather, James Hardwick, would become the 
only father Henry ever knew.  No evidence has been found that Henry’s birth father, Godfrey, 
bequeathed to him a patrimony upon his death in 1550; no evidence has been found that Henry’s 
mother, Elizabeth, bequeathed to him an inheritance upon her death in 1573; Henry’s step-father, 
James Hardwick, died a bankrupt in Fleet Prison in 1581 and, apparently, left no one any inheritance; 
the 1592 will of Henry’s older brother, Godfrey, makes no mention of Henry; Henry died in 1631 over 
one year prior to his older, and only remaining, brother, Hercules.  Although the historical record is 
mostly silent concerning Henry, it appears that he remained with the Moorhall estate well into his 
adulthood, in-service to his mother until 1573, then to his older brother, Godfrey, until 1592.  Upon 
Godfrey’s death in 1592, Hercules received Moorhall through the entail and he immediately leased it 
out.  Henry found an acceptable position with his third cousin, Sir Godfrey Foljambe of Walton, knt., 
for Sir Godfrey’s will of 1595 mentions “,,, my servant Henry Foljambe ….”  The subsequent Foljambe 
heirs of Walton apparently kept Henry on until his death in 1631 because his burial record in the 
family vault in Chesterfield styled him “of Walton.”  Henry never married and no evidence has been 
found that he fathered any illegitimate children. 
 
And so, in the end, none of the theories of a Moorhall origin for Captain Anthony Fulgham pans out.  
No evidence has been found of an “Anthony” among the offspring of Sampson Foljambe, the 
illegitimate son, and only issue, of Godfrey Foljambe of Moorhall.  No evidence has been found of any 
male issue from any of the four marriages of Hercules Foljambe.  Additionally, since Sarah Rye left 
Hercules soon after their marriage in 1602, and no evidence has been found of a reconciliation, it is 
very doubtful if any of her five children by George Poge, her deceased first husband, took the name 
Foljambe.  And finally, no evidence has been found of any issue from Henry Foljambe, d. 1631.  Is it 
possible that Anthony Fulgham was “of Moorhall?”  In the absence of church christening records, or 
other official documentation placing Anthony Fulgham at Moorhall, this author places the Moorhall 
origin theory far down the list of viable origin theories.  Based on raw statistics, Lincolnshire has the 
most 16th – 17th century Foljambe christening records and the most Anthonys, followed by London 
and Somerset.  Somersetshire has the most 16th – 17th century Foljambe christening records in which 
the names Anthony, Nicholas, and John appear in the same family.  This author’s current working 
theory is that ours is a younger branch of the Foljambe family that left Derbyshire in the 15th Century 
and established a semi-permanent presence, first in Lincolnshire, then one or two generations in 
Hertfordshire, before making its home in Somerset.  One or more branches of the Somerset family 
established their home in the greater London area in the 16th century.       
 
              JAMES GRANT FULGHAM 
              2551 CORTE TELA  
              CAMARILLA, CA 93010 
 
 
 
        PLEASE SEE PAGE 6 FOR CITATIONS FOR THIS ARTICLE. 
 
 
 
 
EDITOR’S NOTE:  J. GRANT FULGHAM IS NOW WORKING ON THE SOMERSET FULJAMES AS A POSSIBLE FAMILY FROM WHICH CAPTAIN 
ANTHONY MAY HAVE ORIGINATED.  MORE ON THIS IN THE NEXT ISSUE OF FFFF. 
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2014 Dues Notice 
 
The FFFNA dues per family for the year 2014 are due in January.  It will help if you respond promptly 
to the dues notice.  This is the only dues notice you will receive for the year 2014.  We encourage all 
families who are receiving the newsletter to contribute to the costs of maintaining the business and 
paying the costs of the Fulgham-Fulghum Family National Association by paying the annual dues. 
 
The Officers greatly appreciate the support provided by the loyal members who pay their dues 
consistently.   
 
Communication through the newsletter is how we effectively reach all known Fulgh*ms.  Your 
membership dues enable us to continue sending the FFFF newsletter to everyone.  We continue the 
effort to search for more Fulgh*ms and to find more Fulgh*m genealogical and historical data. 
Please provide your family connection information (Names and dates) and the names and birthdates 
of the children.  If possible, please send this information to James Grant Fulgham via e-mail at 
jgful1@verizon.net .  Update any address changes or e-mail addresses using the dues form on Page 7 
and send to Peggy F. Wood. 
 
Rest assured that all of your dues are spent for the work of the FFFNA and contributions to the 
FFNFF will be used for the Scholarship fund.  No dues or foundation contributions go to the Officers 
for their time and effort except for certain contracted work. 
 

2014 DUES FORM 
 
__________ I wish to receive the FFFF Newsletter only by E-mail.  I enclose $30 for FFFNA 2014 dues. 
 
 
__________ I wish to receive the FFFF Newsletter only as paper copy by US Postal Service.  I enclose $35 for FFFNA 

 2014 dues. 
 
__________ I wish to receive both an e-mail copy and a paper copy of FFFF.  I enclose $40 for FFFNA 2014 dues. 
 
 
__________ I wish to join the CAPTAIN ANTHONY SOCIETY and receive both an E-mail copy and a paper copy of  
  FFFF and I enclose $50 or more for 2014 dues. 
 
 
NAME: Please print_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
MAILING ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
CITY, STATE, & ZIP________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
TELEPHONE NUMBER:_______________________________________________________________________ _____ 
 
 
E-mail Address:__________________________________________________________________________ _________ 
 
Please make check out to: Fulgham-Fulghum Family National Association and mail Dues Form and your check to: 
 

Peggy Fulghum Wood, Sec’y. & Treas. 
Fulgham-Fulghum Family National Ass’n. 

2970 St. Johns Avenue, # 12G 
Jacksonville, Florida 32205-8729 
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Reunions 
The North America beginning of our family was in ISLE OF WIGHT County, Virginia in ca. 1640.  Now 
we have reunions in many states.  Of the 25 national reunions, the FFFNA held the first in 1985 in 
Rock Ridge, NC.  The last five reunions have been held 2006 in Nacogdoches, Texas; 2007 in 
Williamsburg, VA; 2008 in Raleigh, NC; 2009 at Smith Mountain Lake (Wirtz, VA); and 2013 on St. 
Simon’s Island, GA.  The next reunion will be Callaway Gardens, Georgia. 
 

Fulgham-Fulghum Family National Association on the INTERNET 
 

Our homepage URL is:  http://homepages.rootsweb.com/~fulghum/web-text-html.htm 
 
One can find links to the FFFNA database in GenCircles and in Rootsweb.  Open our homepage and 
look for the links to GenCircles or Rootsweb in the left panel about the center of the first page.  Click 
on one of these links to access data and information on your ancestors and linage. 
 
Since much of the data on living persons are blocked for their privacy, it is easier to search for the 
names of a deceased ancestor. 
 
For additional help in searching for Fulgh*m ancestors, please contact the Newsletter Editor, the 
family Historians or the Family Archivist.  It is strongly urged that searchers for Fulgh*m information 
try to obtain as much information as possible from the Internet sources before contacting the Family 
Archivists. 
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